
      

August 3, 2020 

 
To: All Oklahoma Masons 

 
Re: Change in Venue for the 2020 Annual Communication of the M :. W : . Grand Lodge of 

Oklahoma 

Dear Brethren, 
 

For long range planning purposes, unless the restrictions in place as a result of the COVID-19 

pandemic changes, and the unlikely ability to maintain proper social distancing for the number of 

brethren that normally attend the Grand Communication at the Scottish Rite Temple in Guthrie, Grand 

Lodge will be moved to Rock Creek School, 42400 Garrett's Lake Road in Shawnee, Oklahoma on 

November 14, 2020. 

 

There will not be an open session the day before or banquet on Friday evening. There will be no out of 

state visitors invited. 

 
There will be no vendors. 

 
Grand school has yet to be determined and will be announced at a later date. 

 
**** Please note that this arrangement could be changed at a later date and the Grand Master will 

issue a formal Decision at a later date. 

 

If you have any question you can reach me by email at grandsecreta ry@glok lahoma.com . Or call me at 

405-282-3212 Ext. 4 

 

Fraternally, 

Bobby L. Laws, PGM 

Grand Secretary 
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